
PAC 14 Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
May 13, 2015 – GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, George Whitehead, Angie Jones, John Cannon, Mark Thompson, Shanie Shields, Tracy Sahler, Suzanna Mallow, Kimberly Clark-Shaw were in attendance. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC 14. 
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott @ 4:04pm
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc & VOD: The numbers for the month of March and April were average compared to previous months. Visitors in April were 175, an increase due to the Great Clue Caper. In April, there were 56 live government hours due to budget meeting. The website had 2,032 page views in the past 30 days; visits were from different countries, as well as locally. The YouTube page had over 32,000 page views in over 30 days; the hip replacement and coronary heart video are still the two top viewed programs. 
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes from the March board meeting presented for approval.
Discussion:  No discrepancies or corrections in the board minutes. 
Action Taken: Unanimous Approval of Minutes. 
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item:   FY 2016 Budget Approval
Discussion:  I.R.A., Government Videographer Salary, and 2% C.O.L.A raise added to budget. $22,077.50 categorized under Income as ‘Contingency’ to cover capital cost for the year. Balanced budget of $238,032.50 for the fiscal year 2016. 
Action Taken: Unanimous Approval of the FY 2016 Budget
Finance Committee Report: 
Agenda Items:  

Discussions:  N/A
Old Business:

1. Audit Requirement: The City of Salisbury updated their contract with PAC 14, that states they will no longer require a four year audit, but has the right to request an audit at their discretion with probable cause for one. The County is still compiling their contract, but is moving in the same direction as the city.
2. CFES Endowment Update: The current balance for the endowment is $11,460.77. PAC 14 contributed $5,416.00. The rest are from donations and Legacy Life members. 
3. I.R.A.: Budgeted and paperwork has been sent to T. Rowe Price. Employees manage their own account with PAC 14 contributing a matching dollar amount up to 3% of the employee’s salary. New benefit needs to be added to employee handbook.
New Business:  
1. Sperry Van Ness T.V. Show: The Company wants to do a real estate show highlighting local properties. They are planning on sending in a more detailed synopsis to present to board for future approval. 
2. Budget Addendum:  Director Creig Twilley presented an addendum to the budget regarding increasing employees’ salaries.  The concern was forwarded to the PAC 14 Executive Committee (who will meet on Tuesday May 26) for review with a recommendation to come to the PAC 14 Board at its next meeting.
3. Next Meeting Date: Scheduled for June 17 at 4p to add an addendum to the budget before the fiscal year starts. This meeting replaces the July meeting. 
Handouts provided via e-mail: Meeting Agenda, Financials, Data Doc, FY 2016 Proposed Budget.

